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APPROVAL OF THE USE OF THE “RAINY DAY FUND”
For Fiscal Year 2004
 A Recommendation

Introduction

The Board of Trustees at its meeting of August 7, 2002, approved the establishment of a Rainy Day Fund of $1.5 million from fiscal year 2002 revenues that exceeded budget.  This fund was created to provide a reserve of dollars to be used at the recommendation of the administration and approval of the Board of Trustees to help withstand the impact of state appropriation reductions considered likely at that time.   

State appropriation reductions were instituted through two FY 2003 Executive Orders, requiring the university to reduce the FY 2003 operating budget by more than $1.8 million.  In addition, FY 2003 actual enrollments fell short of the budget target by just over 200 FYES, resulting in a further revenue shortfall estimated at $1.2 million.  Of the $3 million in total reductions, University divisions came up with $2.4 million in cuts.  The remaining $600,000 is proposed to come from the Rainy Day Fund.

With the likelihood of more state appropriation reductions in the coming year, the administration is working to identify FY 2003 year-end balances that may be available to replenish the Rainy Day Fund.
Recommendation
RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees approves the use of $600,000 of the Rainy Day Fund, to help offset the FY 2003 budget reductions.
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